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9th October 2020
Good afternoon,
I firstly want to say a huge thank you to all parents and children for the very positive way children have come back into school. Five weeks in now and yes, we are seeing some gaps in learning, but these are being addressed and the children are working hard. We made the decision very early on when we knew we were going to be receiving Catch-up money from the Government to employ two teachers from a supply agency. Mr Arnold and Ms Barrack have settled in now and lots of the children have been working with them in very small groups and doing very well. Mrs Lancaster and I have completed a scrutiny of all the Maths and English/Topic work the children have been doing in school since September and there is a lot of stunning work being produced and we are very proud of all the children.

Thank you all for your participation in our Teams Parent’s Meetings. There were one or two technical hitches as often happens when technology is involved but on the whole it was very successful and thank you all for your consideration so that staff could invite the next Parent in on time. I would welcome your feedback on the way we held them so please send an email to the office@hilltopprimary.org.uk address letting us know your thoughts.

Please watch out for information regarding the start and finish times for your children for after the October half term. These are likely to change, along with the arrangements for where children line-up but I will inform you of the changes as soon as they are finalised.

Finally, it is with real sadness that I need to inform you that Mrs Towler has decided that now is the right time for her to move on to her full retirement. Mrs Towler has been involved at Hill Top for approximately 30 years and has worked tirelessly for the children and parents of the school. She has gone above and beyond what would ever be expected of a member of staff and is going to leave a huge hole in our staffing and expertise. You will know that over the last few years she has slowly reduced her hours as she hasn’t wanted to finish completely but she feels that because of the current circumstances regarding Covid19 and because she is now a grandmother her last day with us will be Thursday 22nd October. I know you will all want to wish her well in her retirement. 

Regards,

Karen Hyams
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